Problems with the TVA Reimbursement

5/19/2014
Mr. Ashe, Dr. Gould, Ms. Dohner, Ms. Walsh, 

What is going on with the Tennessee Valley Authority (TVA) reimbursement? 

What started out as a reimbursement that would cover the operations and maintenance costs of the TVA mitigation program is now on the verge of a reimbursement that will barely be able to cover just the operational costs of the program. Maintenance costs will not be fully covered.

The TVA reimbursement agreement (attached) was signed between the Fish and Wildlife Service (Service) and the TVA. The amount of the reimbursement was $906,000 a year for a three year period. In addition, a Memorandum of Agreement signed among the Service, TVA, Georgia Department of Natural Resources and the Tennessee Wildlife Resources Agency focused on the need for all parties "to cooperate in seeking a permanent source of funding and/or other measure(s) to support trout production and stocking for the States of Tennessee and Georgia into modified habitats resulting from water development projects owned and operated by the TVA."

In perusing the documents everything looks great except for one thing - there is no mention of the overhead rate that is going to be charged by the Service to TVA's $906,000. The overhead comes off the top of the reimbursement and reduces the amount of funds available to the TVA mitigation program.

Back in the day - the overhead rate was always discussed during the negotiations and documented in the documents prior to signing them. We know that the Service is going to apply some overhead rate to the reimbursable amount - and that rate needs to be known prior to the signing of the documents - so additional money can be added to the reimbursement in order to fully fund the TVA mitigation program.

What overhead rate is the Service going to charge against the TVA's $906,000? It appears that it is not going to be the 3% overhead rate that the Service has charged the COE reimbursement for years. Instead it is beginning to look like the Service is going to charge the TVA reimbursement a 19% overhead rate. The 19% rate is not the Service's standard rate - which is 22%. So - the 3% overhead rate on the COE reimbursement is what....a negotiated rate. Was the TVA's 19% negotiated? 

It borders on the absurd that the current COE reimbursement of $4.7 million is going to be charged a 3% overhead rate ($4.7 million X 3% = $141,000) while the current TVA reimbursement of $906,000 is going to be charged a 19% overhead rate ($906,000 X 19% = $172,140). This absurdity has now placed the TVA mitigation program in the same predicament as the COE mitigation program - another reimbursement that does not fully fund the operations and maintenance of a mitigation program. 
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